Mr. President,
The 30th anniversary of the Vienna Declaration and Programme of Action will be celebrated next June, which marked as the culmination of a long process of review and debate over the status of human rights machinery in the world. 
The Vienna Declaration provided the international community with a new framework of planning, dialogue and cooperation and holistic approach to promoting human rights and involve actors at all levels -- international, national and local and enable them to set up a common plan for the strengthening of human rights work around the world.
The conference made concrete recommendations for strengthening and harmonizing the monitoring capacity of the United Nations system, including a frame work for NGOs in cooperation with Governments and other stake holders in all relevant aspects of development cooperation to be enabled to play a major role on the national and international levels in the debate, activities and implementation relating to the right to development.
For that reason, OIPMA calls the Council for immediate plan of action to evaluate the performance of the Vienna Declaration and Programme of Action on the occasion of its 30th anniversary and to be presented during the 53rd regular session.
Thank you Mr. President.
